## The Tyler Family

## "He is able to save them to the uttermost" Hebrews 7:25

Dear Prayer Partners, May 2014

"I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, Always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy, For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;" Philippians 1:3-5

We are thankful to God for each one of you that supports us in prayer or financially. We know that the work of the Lord advances through prayer and we ask you to continue praying! Much is going on in the work of the Lord here in Brazil. Over the next few weeks we have quite a few things happening which we would like for you to pray about.

- 1. **The Local Ministry** During this month of May, the Kokenzies returned to the US for a furlough. They will be gone for the remainder of the year. We have agreed to take care of the ministry for them while they are in the US. This will require time in preparation for several Bible studies weekly and a service every Sunday morning at our house. Please pray the Lord would give us wisdom as I teach, preach and work with the people.
- 2. **The World Cup** I have already mentioned several times in previous letters about the outreach we are helping with during the World Cup. This is one of the largest sporting events in the world. We need your prayers as the games get closer. There are several specific requests related to this...
  - → The booklets we are handing out have arrived in the country, but have not yet cleared customs.
  - → Once through customs, the books will need to be shipped 1,000 miles and arrive before June 13 when the games begin in Cuiabá.
  - → Our whole family will be traveling almost 700 miles to participate in the events on June 17 and 21.
- 3. **Boy's Bible Club** This coming Saturday, May 31, we are beginning a Bible club for boys. Please pray that we would be able to help them and their families. We are expecting around 25 for this first meeting.
- 4. **Pressing Onward** The Lord has allowed us to make progress on a few projects. Please pray specifically.
  - → The Pastor's Friend A monthly publication we help produce and distribute.
  - → Our Internet Ministry Now includes 11 websites and six different Facebook pages.
  - → Our Newest Project A database of fundamental churches here in Brazil which will be integrated with a website and expanded over the years.

In our last letter, I mentioned a trip I would be taking into the jungle. Though this was a learning trip, God still blessed in a great way. We were able to help a missionary put up the framework and covering for a house his family will use in the Indian tribe. The Lord used this missionary family and the trip to help me learn more about tribal culture and animistic beliefs, as well as many difficulties that can result from working with Indians. Thank you for praying! There are more details about the trip and pictures on our website <a href="https://www.braziltotheuttermost.com">www.braziltotheuttermost.com</a>.

Reaching the World through Brazil,

Sending Church: Temple Baptist Church | PO Box 328 | Powell, TN 37849 Email: jeremy@braziltotheuttermost.com | Skype: tylers2brazil | US Phone: 865.277.6809 www.braziltotheuttermost.com | www.conhecendodeus.com.br